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or the Board, the Governors were entertained at luncheon with
Hon. Mr." Whitney, Hon. Col. Matheson, Mr. A. H. Colquhoun,
Deputy Minister of Education, and the deans of the various
faculties in the University. In the afternoon a formal meeting
of the Board was held, when Principal Hutton, who has been act-
ing-President during the past year, formally resigned and the new
President was introduced. On taking his leave Dr. Hutton spoke
gratefully of the consideration and support he had reccived trom
the Board, and gave the strongest assurance on his own behalf and
on Lehalf of the faculties of the University that his successor in
office, Dr. Falconer, would be welecomed with the utmost cor-
diality. The chairman of the Board expressed to Dr. Hutton
the very sincere gratitude felt towards him by all the members
of the Board for his valuable services during the critical time
since the resignation of Dr. Loudén, and a committee, consist-
ing of Sir Wm. Meredith, Dr. Hoskin, Dr. Goldwin Smith and
Dr. B. E. Walker, was appointed to prepare a suitable expression
of the sentiments of the Governors towards Dr. Hutton.

Dzr. Falconer, on heing introduced and on having the position
of President formally offered to him, accepted the appointment
with expressions of gratitude for the kindly way in which he had
been received by the members of the Board of the Governors and
the Provincial Government, and also by the mnembers of the vari-
ous faculties of the University with whom he had been in con-
ference during the forencon. He propos:d no new plans, but
expressed himself as prepared to study the whole situation, not
only in the University, but throughout the Province, and to devote
to the duties of his office all the strength and ability at his com-
mand. At the close of the meeting expressions of great satisfac-
tion were made by the members of the Board of Governors, who
now look forward to a new era of prosperity for the University.

NEW PROFESSOR OF ANATOMY FOR THE UNIVERSITY
: OF TORONTO.

The Chair of Anatomy in the Departmen*, of Medicine, which
was made vacant by the resignation of Dr. Primrose, was filled
by the appointment of Prof. J. P. McMurrich, Professor of
Anatorny 1 the University of Michigan. Dr. McMurrich is a
son of the late Hon. John McMurrich and a brother of Mr. W. B.
MeceMurrich, K.C., of this city. He is a graduate of the Univer-
sity of Toronto, and ever since graduation has been on the staff
of the University at Ann Arbor. Xe has won great distinetion,
especially in the Department of Anatomy, and his coming to
Toronto will add greatly to the strength of the medical faculty.

A committee of the Governors was appointed to co-operate
with other committees in arranging for the ceromonies in connec-




